
Upcoming Events :
• Monday 11th March- Public Holiday NO SCHOOL
• No Breakfast club due to public holiday
• Tuesday 12th March- Dream and Lead Conference
• Wednesday 13th March- Open Classroom & Meet the Teacher 
• Friday 15th March – Year 5/6 Interschool Sports Round 5
• 21st March- Harmony Day
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This week has been another busy one with so much taking place and being prepared for.  You will also 

notice that in addition to the Newsletter, we will be posting on Compass a ‘What’s on at Whittlesea 

Primary School’ which we hope will be an additional layer of communication that will support families 

to be prepared for upcoming school events. 

I was so proud when I saw everyone wearing their uniforms so proudly on Wednesday when we had 

our school photos. Whittlesea blue and yellow on display! I especially enjoyed seeing the siblings 

having their photos taking place as older and younger, brothers and sisters came together to capture a 

family memento. We also had our Foundation students attend for their first Wednesday, and therefore 

their full week of school. I am sure there will be some very tired Foundation students as we come to 

the end of this week.



As today is the 8th of March, I would like to acknowledge that today is International Women’s Day. 

International Women's Day (IWD) is a global celebration of the social, economic, cultural, and political 

achievements of women. Each year, this day serves as a powerful reminder of the progress made 

toward gender equality. In 2024, the campaign theme ‘Inspire Inclusion’ emphasizes the importance of 

diversity and empowerment in all aspects of society. It calls for action to break down barriers, challenge 

stereotypes, and create environments where all women are valued and respected

Lastly, I would like to wish everyone a safe long weekend for the Labour Day long weekend. If you are 

heading away, I wish you all safe travels, or if you are just staying at home, I hope you find some time to 

relax and rejuvenate.  We look forward to seeing everyone back at school next Tuesday 12th March.

Kaylene Kubeil 
Principal 

Wednesday evening at our staff forum, we were privileged to have The Resilience Project (TRP) present 

to staff. The presenter provided us with a very interactive presentation which allowed the staff to have a 

deeper level of understanding regarding the authentic implementation of the project and how it can 

benefit our students. The whole school wellbeing program teaches and supports positive mental health 

in the classrooms, staffrooms, and even in the wider community. The program is emotionally 

engaging, practical, and proven to have an impact through evidence-based evaluations, as it is delivered 

in over 800 schools. As a TRP school, we have our dedicated partnership manager to support the 

successful running of the program.

Last night it was also fantastic to see all our Foundation families coming together for our Teddy Bears 

Picnic. This is a wonderful opportunity for our students, teachers, and families to come together and 

share a picnic and some conversation about how the year has been so far. So many Teddies also came 

along to enjoy the evening. 

https://www.internationalwomensday.com/Theme


Assistant Principal’s  Report

Hello everyone

As we settle into Autumn, it would seem that warmer days are still upon us. As we head into 

the final three weeks of term, it is important that students bring a labelled drink bottle and 

hat to school as we expect to see more days of warmer than average temperatures. Drink 

bottles in classroom allow student to stay hydrated and reduce the amount of time away from 

learning.

This week, six students competed at the Whittlesea/Woodlands division swimming 

championship at Broadmeadows Leisure Centre. These students did an exceptional job 

representing our school. Congratulations to Gabby, Giovita, Nate, Margaret, Melinda, and 

Audrey for their outstanding effort at this level. We wish Audrey well as she continues on to the 

NMR Swimming Primary Championships in the next few weeks.

On Wednesday, after a busy morning of school photo’s, 12 students from years 6 competed in 

a Lawn Bowls Gala Day at Whittlesea Bowling Club. Once again, our students represented our 

school to a high level, winning the day and moving on to the next round. 

School photo day was extremely successful. It was great to see so many smiling faces 

throughout the day. Out staff photo this year was the biggest it has ever been with 45 staff, 

which looks amazing in proof. Our year 6 photo will be taken later this year and made 

available for students and families as part of their graduation package in December.

Harmony Week (18th-24th March) is the celebration that recognises our diversity and brings 

together Australians from all different backgrounds. It’s about inclusiveness, respect and a 

sense of belonging for everyone. On Thursday 21st March, students are encouraged to wear 

ORANGE or an item of cultural significance to celebrate Harmony Day.

Next Wednesday the 13th of March, our teachers will host an Open Classroom and Meet the 

Teacher between 3.30PM-4.30PM. This is an opportunity for parents/carers to say hello and 

informally meet their child's teacher leading up to Parent Student Teacher Conferences on 

Wednesday 17th April. This will be an adjusted school day. Students are expected to attend with 

their parent/carer. Students will also have an opportunity to share what they have been learning 

over the past 6 weeks in their learning environment. We hope you to see you there.

Best wishes for a wonderful long weekend with your family 

Rae Gittos

Assistant Principal



Recently the Victorian government funded the distribution of Fishing Rods for all year 5 students. As 

part of this, we have been asked the share the following information

Recreational fishing in Victoria

The Victorian Government is proactive in encouraging all Victorians to fish, specifically focusing on the 

involvement of women, children, and people from diverse backgrounds. We educate fishers and the 

community about responsible fishing practices and promote stewardship of our precious aquatic and 

animal resources via our Marine and Freshwater Discovery Centre, Education and Engagement Unit 

and funding of Fishcare Victoria Inc. 



Recreational fishing offers terrific opportunities for people of all ages, skills, abilities, and backgrounds 

to enjoy a fun and healthy activity and build social connections. Our aboriginal heritage is also deeply 

linked to fishing, with thousands of years of indigenous fishing history in Victoria.

The VFA run a range of free community fishing festivals across the State, stock 10 million fish into 

Victoria’s waterways each year, including a range of threatened species, install fishing and boating 

infrastructure to improve access, install recreational fishing reefs and improve habitat and undertake 

important research into Victoria’s many different species of seafood. 

For more information about the VFA, recreational fishing opportunities in Victoria and/or a potential 

future career in natural resource management for your students, please visit www.vfa.vic.gov.au.

Little Anglers Hub

The VFA has created the kid-friendly Little Anglers Hub website (www.vfa.vic.gov.au/littleanglerkit), 

written specifically for children with useful information, instructional videos about how to safely set up 

and use the kits, being safe around the water, as well as advice on where to go fishing in Victoria. 

There is an electronic copy of the Kids Guide to fishing that was included in the kits available on this 

site, both in English and five other languages. 

Key Safety Messages 

Going fishing is awesome and so much fun! When it comes to fishing, it’s important to stay safe, 

especially around water!

Students can keep their fishing safe by: 

• going with a friend;

• being careful with hooks and lures;

• looking behind before casting;

• handling fish carefully; 

• being conscious of the dangers associated with water; 

• protecting yourself against the elements (sunscreen, drinking water); 

• letting someone know before you go; and

• washing your hands after handling lead sinkers, especially before eating or drinking.

The link below is to a short safety video that is posted on the Little Anglers hub website, reinforcing the 

above safety messages to students. 

https://youtu.be/drPLpKXpC3w 

Please note that fishing equipment is not for human consumption. If swallowed, hooks can cause 

serious harm and lead sinkers can be toxic. Young children and those with some disabilities including 

pica disorder are especially vulnerable and should be supervised whilst fishing. If a child does swallow a 

hook or lead sinker, seek medical assistance immediately - don’t wait for it to pass.

If you would like any additional information about this exciting commitment, please visit the Victorian 

Fishing Authority’s Little Angler Kits FAQs for parents, located on the VFA’s website (www.vfa.vic.gov.au). 

https://youtu.be/drPLpKXpC3w
https://vfa.vic.gov.au/recreational-fishing/go-fishing-victoria/little-angler-kit-project/faqs-for-parents
http://www.vfa.vic.gov.au/


Star of the Week









Term 1 Interschool Sport Results: Round 5

GOLD A - WPS vs HAZELGLEN COLLEGE (AWAY)
WPS Cricket Boys: 111               Hazelglen Cricket Boys: 100

  WPS Cricket Girls: 0         HazelglenCricket Girls: 50

WPS Teeball Girls: 17         HazelglenTeeball Girls: 15

WPS Teeball Boys: 3         Hazelglen Teeball Boys: 13

WPS Basketball Boys: 12       Hazelglen Basketball Boys: 19

    WPS Basketball Girls: 2      Hazelglen  Basketball Girls: 39

  WPS Basketball Mixed: 20      Hazelglen Basketball Mixed: 0

BLUE B WPS vs MERNDA CENTRAL (HOME)
WPS Cricket Boys: 48               Mernda Central Cricket Boys: 105

  WPS Cricket Girls: 56         Mernda Central Cricket Girls: 108

WPS Teeball Girls: 11         Mernda Central Teeball Girls: 18

WPS Teeball Boys: 14         Mernda Central Teeball Boys: 20

WPS Basketball Boys: 12       Mernda Central Basketball Boys: 42

    WPS Basketball Girls: 0      Mernda Central k Basketball Girls: 32

  WPS Basketball Mixed: 4      Mernda Central Basketball Mixed: 40

Community Leaders 2024 : 
Welcome to the 2024 Community Leaders. Students who will be 
participating, on their assigned day will not have to wear 
uniform and can come in casual clothes.  Below is the list of 
students for next week ☺



Congratulations to our students for their participation in Divisional Swimming and well done to 
Audrey from 5C for making it to Regional Swimming on Thursday 21st March.

Divisional Swimming 

District Lawn Bowls Gala Day

On Wednesday 6th March, students walked to Whittlesea Bowls Club to take part in a District 

Lawn Bowls competition. We had some training where we were able to practice skills and 

learn how to play the game. Then we played 3 rounds against different schools in our district. 

We won overall and were very excited to receive a pennant for our school. It was a great 
day!



Mental Health & Wellbeing 
at Whittlesea Primary School 

How to be a good listener…
When we’re having conversations with friends, or someone is sharing a challenge with us, most of the time we 

listen to respond, when in reality, it’s more important we listen to understand.

When we’re being an empathetic listener, we’re prioritising listening to the other person rather than talking 

ourselves – and this can be easier said than done! While we might not be saying as much, in reality, we are often 

helping that person more than we know by simply showing we care and that we’re paying attention.

The next time someone comes to you with a problem, try to remember these three key rules; 

1. Don’t judge.

2. Don’t fix.

3. Don’t get into the drama.

Other tips we like for listening well include…

1. Pay attention. Put the phone down, turn to face the person.

2. Be present. Try to not think about what you are going to say next or to jump in when they are still speaking.

3. Show interest. Ask questions, nod.

4. Practise empathy. Try to put yourself in the speaker’s shoes.

5. Repeat what you heard, to clarify that you are understanding.

It can be harder than it sounds to follow these rules, especially when it comes to not offering solutions. It is natural 

that we want to help the person who is having a difficult time. Keep in mind, feeling heard is often the biggest help, 

so you are already doing plenty just by being there.

Of course, you don’t want to be lost for words either. Here are some things you can practise saying that will help 

you avoid falling into old habits;

Remember being an empathetic listener is all about showing 

that you care and listening actively to what the person is saying. 

These phrases are starting points to show empathy but the most

 important thing is to respond genuinely and authentically.

- That sounds really difficult

- That must be tough

- That sounds hard, tell me more

- I noticed you were a bit…. This morning. 

Did you want to talk?

- Did you want me to listen, or did you 

want some ideas?

- Thank you for telling me. I am here for 

you.
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